Minister's Office: Telephone: General Lines: 256-0417-712202 256-0417-712260 www.health.go.ug info@health.go.ug



Office of the Minister of Health P.O. Box 7272 Kampala Uganda

3rd February, 2020.

The Chief Executive Officer, Solel Boneh International Holdings,

Dear Sir,

On behalf of the people of Kiboga districts, the Ministry of Health and the entire Government of Uganda, I am writing to thank you and Solel Boneh International Holdings AG (Uganda) for your continuous participation and support through sponsorship of Israel's Medicine on the Equator in Kiboga District.

Your contribution towards the "Israeli Medicine on the Equator" initiative, enables a real building of medical capability in one of the most rural districts in Uganda.

Thanks to you, scores of medical personnel have had their knowledge and skills enhanced, Health systems have been strengthened and as a result, tens of thousands of Ugandans have better access to medical care

We also see a tremendous improvement in the quality of care provided at the hospital in regard to a decrease in the average time of hospitalization and number of patients referred as well as an increase in medical staff performances.

We see the Ministry 's collaboration with Solel Boneh and Topaz as a fantastic example of a Public-Private-Social Partnership.

We hope there will be more models of this kind of cooperation.

We wish you and your Staff, a Happy New Year.

Yours Sincerely,

Dr. Aceng Jane Ruth

MINISTER

c.c. Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Health

c.c. Ag. Director General Health Services

c.c. LC V Chairman, Kiboga District Local Government

c.c. Chief Administrative Officer, Kiboga District